
Good Friday Pilgrimage: The Way of the Cross 
April 10, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



You are invited on a personal pilgrimage of reflection and meditation upon the words of 
the Passion narrative. 

 

Luke 22:39-44 

He came out and went, as was his custom, to the Mount of Olives; and the 
disciples followed him. When he reached the place, he said to them, “Pray 
that you may not come into the time of trial.” Then he withdrew from 
them about a stone’s throw, knelt down, and prayed, “Father, if you are 
willing, remove this cup from me; yet, not my will but yours be done.” 
Then an angel from heaven appeared to him and gave him strength. In his 
anguish he prayed more earnestly, and his sweat became like great drops of 
blood falling down on the ground.  

Matthew 26:47-56 

While he was still speaking, Judas, one of the twelve, arrived; with him was 
a large crowd with swords and clubs, from the chief priests and the elders 
of the people. Now the betrayer had given them a sign, saying, “The one I 
will kiss is the man; arrest him.” At once he came up to Jesus and said, 
“Greetings, Rabbi!” and kissed him. Jesus said to him, “Friend, do what 
you are here to do.” Then they came and laid hands on Jesus and arrested 
him. Suddenly, one of those with Jesus put his hand on his sword, drew it, 
and struck the slave of the high priest, cutting off his ear. Then Jesus said 
to him, “Put your sword back into its place; for all who take the sword will 
perish by the sword. Do you think that I cannot appeal to my Father, and 
he will at once send me more than twelve legions of angels? But how then 
would the scriptures be fulfilled, which say it must happen in this way?” At 
that hour Jesus said to the crowds, “Have you come out with swords and 
clubs to arrest me as though I were a bandit? Day after day I sat in the 
temple teaching, and you did not arrest me. But all this has taken place, so 
that the scriptures of the prophets may be fulfilled.” Then all the disciples 
deserted him and fled.  

 



Mark 14:61-64 

But he was silent and did not answer. Again the high priest asked him, 
“Are you the Messiah, the Son of the Blessed One?” Jesus said, “I am; and  

‘you will see the Son of Man 
seated at the right hand of the Power,’ 
and ‘coming with the clouds of heaven.’” 

Then the high priest tore his clothes and said, “Why do we still need 
witnesses? You have heard his blasphemy! What is your decision?” All of 
them condemned him as deserving death.  

John 18:33-37 

Then Pilate entered the headquarters again, summoned Jesus, and asked 
him, “Are you the King of the Jews?” Jesus answered, “Do you ask this on 
your own, or did others tell you about me?” Pilate replied, “I am not a Jew, 
am I? Your own nation and the chief priests have handed you over to me. 
What have you done?” Jesus answered, “My kingdom is not from this 
world. If my kingdom were from this world, my followers would be 
fighting to keep me from being handed over to the Jews. But as it is, my 
kingdom is not from here.” Pilate asked him, “So you are a king?” Jesus 
answered, “You say that I am a king. For this I was born, and for this I 
came into the world, to testify to the truth. Everyone who belongs to the 
truth listens to my voice.”  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mark 15:6-15 

Now at the festival he used to release a prisoner for them, anyone for 
whom they asked. Now a man called Barabbas was in prison with the 
rebels who had committed murder during the insurrection. So the crowd 
came and began to ask Pilate to do for them according to his custom. Then 
he answered them, “Do you want me to release for you the King of the 
Jews?” For he realized that it was out of jealousy that the chief priests had 
handed him over. But the chief priests stirred up the crowd to have him 
release Barabbas for them instead. Pilate spoke to them again, “Then what 
do you wish me to do with the man you call the King of the Jews?” They 
shouted back, “Crucify him!” Pilate asked them, “Why, what evil has he 
done?” But they shouted all the more, “Crucify him!” So Pilate, wishing to 
satisfy the crowd, released Barabbas for them; and after flogging Jesus, he 
handed him over to be crucified.  

John 19:5 

So Jesus came out, wearing the crown of thorns and the purple robe. Pilate 
said to them, “Here is the man!”  

John 10:17-18 

For this reason the Father loves me, because I lay down my life in order to 
take it up again. No one takes it from me, but I lay it down of my own 
accord. I have power to lay it down, and I have power to take it up again. I 
have received this command from my Father.”  

Luke 23:26 

As they led him away, they seized a man, Simon of Cyrene, who was 
coming from the country, and they laid the cross on him, and made him 
carry it behind Jesus.  

Luke 23:27-31 

A great number of the people followed him, and among them were women 
who were beating their breasts and wailing for him. But Jesus turned to 



them and said, “Daughters of Jerusalem, do not weep for me, but weep for 
yourselves and for your children. For the days are surely coming when they 
will say, ‘Blessed are the barren, and the wombs that never bore, and the 
breasts that never nursed.’ Then they will begin to say to the mountains, 
‘Fall on us’; and to the hills, ‘Cover us.’ For if they do this when the wood 
is green, what will happen when it is dry?”  

Luke 23:33-34 

When they came to the place that is called The Skull, they crucified Jesus 
there with the criminals, one on his right and one on his left. Then Jesus 
said, “Father, forgive them; for they do not know what they are doing.” 
And they cast lots to divide his clothing.  

Luke 23:39-43 

One of the criminals who were hanged there kept deriding him and saying, 
“Are you not the Messiah? Save yourself and us!” But the other rebuked 
him, saying, “Do you not fear God, since you are under the same sentence 
of condemnation? And we indeed have been condemned justly, for we are 
getting what we deserve for our deeds, but this man has done nothing 
wrong.” Then he said, “Jesus, remember me when you come into your 
kingdom.” He replied, “Truly I tell you, today you will be with me in 
Paradise.”  

John 19:25b-27 

And that is what the soldiers did. Meanwhile, standing near the cross of 
Jesus were his mother, and his mother’s sister, Mary the wife of Clopas, 
and Mary Magdalene. When Jesus saw his mother and the disciple whom 
he loved standing beside her, he said to his mother, “Woman, here is your 
son.” Then he said to the disciple, “Here is your mother.” And from that 
hour the disciple took her into his own home.  

 

 



John 19:28-34 

After this, when Jesus knew that all was now finished, he said (in order to 
fulfill the scripture), “I am thirsty.” A jar full of sour wine was standing 
there. So they put a sponge full of the wine on a branch of hyssop and held 
it to his mouth. When Jesus had received the wine, he said, “It is finished.” 
Then he bowed his head and gave up his spirit.  

Since it was the day of Preparation, the Jews did not want the bodies left 
on the cross during the sabbath, especially because that sabbath was a day 
of great solemnity. So they asked Pilate to have the legs of the crucified 
men broken and the bodies removed. Then the soldiers came and broke 
the legs of the first and of the other who had been crucified with him. But 
when they came to Jesus and saw that he was already dead, they did not 
break his legs. Instead, one of the soldiers pierced his side with a spear, and 
at once blood and water came out.  

John 19:38-42 

After these things, Joseph of Arimathea, who was a disciple of Jesus, 
though a secret one because of his fear of the Jews, asked Pilate to let him 
take away the body of Jesus. Pilate gave him permission; so he came and 
removed his body. Nicodemus, who had at first come to Jesus by night, 
also came, bringing a mixture of myrrh and aloes, weighing about a 
hundred pounds. They took the body of Jesus and wrapped it with the 
spices in linen cloths, according to the burial custom of the Jews. Now 
there was a garden in the place where he was crucified, and in the garden 
there was a new tomb in which no one had ever been laid. And so, because 
it was the Jewish day of Preparation, and the tomb was nearby, they laid 
Jesus there.  

Merciful and everlasting God, Creator of heaven and earth, 
the crucified body of your Son was laid in the tomb. 

Grant that we may await with him the dawning of the third day  
and rise in newness of life, through Jesus Christ our Redeemer. Amen. 

 


